
FEES AND CHARGES REPORT 

APPENDIX 6 - ENVIRONMENT SERVICES 

 

1. Description of service 

The Environmental Regulatory Service has a number of Fees and Charges namely; 

 Statutory Fees 

- Environmental Services – Part B installations & Mobile plant and solvent emission 

activities. 

- Environmental Services – Part A (2) installations & small waste incineration plant. 

- Private water Supply Work – all fees are set as a maximum charge. 

- Request for Information  

 

 Non Statutory Fees 

- Health Certificate 

- Food Advisory service 

- Food Hygiene Re-inspection 

 

2. Prior years analysis, current financial year projections 

 

The graph below demonstrates the total income received by the service for Environmental 

Protection Act (EPA) Authorisations over the last 3 years (2019/20 is a forecast). 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Statutory Fees are set at a maximum and cannot be increased. 

 

All works are charged the actual time taken up to the maximum cost that can be recovered.  In the 

last 12 months the maximum fee set by statute has been sufficient to cover costs. 

 

Private Water Supply Work – This legislation does allow for total cost recovery, therefore the fees 

charged reflect the actual cost of providing this service.  



 

Non Statutory:  

 

Non Statutory Income generated for 2018/19 totalled £6,900 (including health certificates). 

Included within this area is the provision for food hygiene re visits which were introduced in 18/19 

and are proposed to continue into future years.   

 

3. Pricing  

 

Statutory Fees 

 

These charges are all set by DEFRA. The charges for 2020/21 will be reviewed in February 2020 

and the schedule of charges will be updated to reflect any changes. 

 

All works undertaken are charged on a case by case basis, costed on the actual time taken up to a 

maximum charge that is set by statute.  In the last 12 months the maximum fee set by statute has 

been sufficient to cover costs. 

 

Non statutory Fees 

 

A mix of inflationary increase of 3% and 6% has been applied for all non-statutory fees as 

appropriate, to bring into line with available benchmarking data. 

 

4. Understanding Customers and Markets  

 

The majority of fees and charges are statutory and set by the Government and therefore there is 

limited scope to reflect market conditions. 

Where development takes place or industry grows there is scope for the customer base to 

increase. Proactive work in regards to the identification of premises where fees may be charged is 

ongoing. 

 

5. Proposed Charges 

 

Statutory charges will be applied in accordance with legislation. Statutory charges are set by 

DEFRA and 2020/21 rates are not released until February 2020. The fees and charges schedule 

will be updated to reflect any changes at that time. 

Non statutory amendments:  

Non statutory charges have been increased by between 3% and 6% where appropriate to reflect 

cost recovery and inflation, and to bring into line with benchmarking data. 

 

6. Recommendation 

 

Members are requested to recommend to Council the charges for 2020/21 as set out in the 

schedule below. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


